
THE REPUBuC OF UGANDA 

MINISTRY OF INTERNAL AFFAIRS 
Ministry Headquarters 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

18th February 2022 

UGANDANS RETURNING HOME To cOME BACK ON OLD PASSPORTSs 

As we approach the deadine for phase out of the Madhine-Readable Passports 
(MRP) on th Apri 2022, the Ministry of Intemal Affairs (Directorate of 
Ctizenship and Immigraton Control), wishes to infom all Ugandans living in the 
diaspora that after the deadline on 4th April, 2022, MRPs will only be used 
by dtizens retuming back to Uganda. They will not be usable to travel to other 

countries. 

All Ugandans are furthar encouraged to apply for their e-Passports online at 

www.immiaration.co.ug as we approach the deadline. 

For any further infomaton on this matter, please feel free to contact our Public 

Relations Office on telephones: O800199003/0800199004 or email: 

info@mia.go.ug 

Maj Gen Apollo Kasiita-Gowa 
Director Citizenship and Immigration Control 
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